
From: Eris Weaver
To: City Council Public Comments
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda item #3.1: Parking District Update
Date: Monday, August 22, 2022 3:52:20 PM
Attachments: image007.png

Dear Mayor and Councilmembers:
 
I found this Parking District report quite interesting. Of course, it refers only to motor vehicle parking as it concludes that
existing private and public parking is underutilized. Bicycle and scooter parking downtown, however, is grossly insufficient
(especially since the implementation of rental scooters).  A lack of secure bike parking is the second most common
barrier cited by residents who would like to commute or do more errands by bike.
 
Another aspect of this report that interests me is the fact that despite vehicle parking being underutilized, the removal of
even a single vehicle parking space is vehemently opposed when  active transportation projects are presented to the
citizenry.
 
It seems as though you are looking for ways to repurpose some of this underutilized space…might I suggest turning
some of this motor vehicle parking into bicycle parking? One motor vehicle space can park ten bicycles. There are
attractive, functional, and inexpensive designs for bike parking corrals (I’ve linked information below).  Re-purposing just
one car parking spot per block into bike parking would be transformative!
 
Thank you for considering.

 

 
https://www.portlandoregon.gov/transportation/article/250076
https://www.fastcompany.com/90780018/dutch-design-swap-car-parking-for-bike-racks
 
 

 
Eris Weaver, Executive Director
Sonoma County Bicycle Coalition
eris@bikesonoma.org
707-545-0153 office • 707-338-8589
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www.bikesonoma.org
 
 

I donated my gas tax rebate to SCBC – Join me!
 
 






